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Yes, that's tight, the Women's Festival is back! This yeat's celebration is
scheduled for Saturday, August 10th, 2002, at the Harrop Hall.

Dare to imagine - a whole day of freedom to express ourselves, our ideas
and our businesses, our dreams and our bodies.

The Nelson & District Women's Centre and the Habondia Lending Circle
are collabarating to bring you a day of workshops by and for women focusing
0N empowerment, an open stage, an evening dance and possibly a trade fair.
We plan "to celebrate women's empowerment and our organizations”.

In particular, we look forward to celebrating the 30th Anniversary of the
Women ‘s Centee. This will be a day fot women only to honout our creative
abundance (childcare will be provided for small children).

Laverne Booth and Shannon Tanaway have been hired to coordinate and
supervise volunteers, facilitate events and problem-solve. Tf you would
like to volunteer, comment or help make decisions regarding the festival,
please attend the next meeting and make use of your voice. For meeting
dates and times call Laverne @ 355-28G8 ot Shannon @ 354-1743.

Watch for more information in the July/August edition of the newsletter.

See you in Harrop August 101
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Bear
aware

Join Joanne Siderius
On Thursday., June 13ih
@ &6:00pm at the
women's centre to
find out how YQU can
hccome Bear aware.

Spring is Here!

Administrativelcoordinator
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s = ince the last issue of the newsleitet, there
'b has heen the usual flurry of activity at the
22 Nelson & District Women's Centre, In-

creasingly, however, we are seeing the daily
impact of the cuts 1o social assistance and legal
aid, etc. on women’s lives in this community. In
times like these, the challenge is always to try
and model good self-care to women in the
community, and it is a struggle for the staff 1o
make sure that we are not volunteering as many
hours as we are being paid. The fact that we
have been served up another financial cnisis by
the Liberal povernment has increased the
pressute on the Women's Centre to find
altemative core funding by 2004 or face possible
closure. This is our current reality, but we are
choosing to stay positive and to fight the geod
fight. We have a lot to celebrate in
out 30™ anniversary year and we
wauld like 0 extend a warm
invitation to the membership and to
the women in our community to
come and join us in celebration at

the Women’s Festival in Hatrop on -
the 10 of Augustl!

week of April was the 8" annual Preven-

tion of Violence Against Women Week.
The Transition House staff took the lcad in this
event and it was a buge success. Some of the
events that took place this year included: 2 large
mural project at the Nelson & District Youth
Centre with over 60 students from Trafalgar
participating; Student Voice, a student group
from T.VR, launched a dbbon ¢ampaign and
ribhons were distdbuted throughout the
community; the Advocacy Centre did a display
on the entire side wall of their building, Olivers
did a window display; and there was a mail-out
of information to all of the churches. In addi-
tion, Thea and T did a radio spot on KCR whete
we talked about the week’s events, the rccent
concems around the incidents related to the rape
drug in this area and gave out information on
commumnity services. KCR also aired the CBC
docurnentary, ‘A Murder In The
Neighbouthnod’ that tells the story of a
domestic murder of a woman that teok place in
Toronto a couple of years age. Afterwards,.
Anna Maskerine (T-House) and Thea took part
in a discussion on the need for a community

I;: 'J tevention of Violence Week - The 4t
i

Tesponse 10 Violence against women. Lually,
Rhonda Schmidt from the Advecacy Centre and
T launched a workshop series aimed at youth
around issues of Bady Image, Dating Violence
and Internalized Dominance. We did 2 Body
Image workshops in Cap C classes at LVR and
have received additional invites from LVR to da
other wotkshops in the near future. Overall, the
youth involvement in Prevention of Violence
Against Women week has been 4 real cause for
celebration.

Community Kitchens - The Capacity Building
Project has provided us with funding to pilor
several community kitchens in Nelson. Qur firsi
kitchen was held on Friday, May 10 at the
Nelson United Church. It was an everwhelming
success. Our group of 10 people, including rao
teenagers and a pre-teen, cooked up
everal delicious ensrees that inclnded
t traditional Mennaonite Frit Soup
very yammy), 2 Veggie Pate, 2 7
} Jegetab]e Couscous and a Honey
" Djon Chicken. Community Kitchens
ire a great way to discover new and
nnovative ways to cook nutdtious
wneals that don’t require 2 ot of $3§3!
The hope is that interested individuals will want
to continue the Community Kitchens in a way
that will be fun-filled and sustainable. Anyone
interested in up coming Community Kitchens,
please call Cheryl of Penny at the Women's
Cearre.

he Library — everyone loves our
library. We have heen very fortunate
to have a great collection of 2,500
books that have been purchased ot
donated over the years. Margaret Smith our
libsarian has worked very hard at maintaining the
library system and coliection. Unfortunately,
there are 70 unreturned books sitting ont there
somewhere. So, if you have a much-loved
Women Centre book that may be lying forgotten
n some cerner of your house, please bang it
back. We don’t have the money to replace the
missing books and the library relies heavily on
the honour system to keep working well. Please
help delinquent beoks find their way home to
us. Also, if you would like to donate appropriare
hooks, in good condition, let us know or just
drop them off at the Cenere. Thank you and
happy summer reading.
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Spring is here and change is in the aiddl 1t has
been a challenging wanter for many, particularly
thase facing the effects of the liberal govern-
mcnt's cuts to services. We have strategised
avenues of support and survival for women
within the volunieer pool and have been blessed
with some concrete tools and people to assist us
On Fridays from 1-3 pm we offer an open
suppott group for women who are dealing with
the “new cconomy™ and the family
stresses that have resulted. The
group is being co-facilitated by
Psychologist Joy Green, Bryer and
myself. Women have walked aut of
the sessions with some concrete
self-care 100ls and a feeling of
connechion with the circle of sisters
here ar the centre.

We have been very active in the
media with a feminist approach on
the issues of the day. Itis
heartening that the media are calling |
us on a regular basis for '
commentary and the West Kootenay Women’s
Association is receiving so much positive
€XPOSULE Of OUI varlous Projects.

We have struggled with the strategies nccessary
to survive this government. As a collective we
have agreed that pacing outselves is essental in
order to be here for the long min. What is
occurning in our province is a reflection of the
polarized world issue of cotporate agenda at the
cost of human lives and our environment.

While things seem all doom and gloom, we have

some fun oprions ahead for stress management.
First is 2 party oa June 1% celebrating Gemini’s,
I am hosting 1he event at the Harrop 1[all
beginning at 8pm wath a potluck, followed hy
astrologer Michael O’Connor giving a talk on
the “Gemini Riddle™. Numerous other
astrologers and 1arot readers will be available 1o
give some guidance on our paths. After the
esoteric part of the evening we are celebrating
with local musicians and DJ's, belly
dancets and fire dancers. An added
reat for the evening is the debut of
the “Aatchmakers” for your love

onpections. For more info call
354-9439 afrer Gpm.

e are indeed having a Women's
estval this summer. It will be a
ne-day event with workshops
during the day and 2 dance at mght.
is will be at the Harrop Hall on
ugust 10. ook for further details
in this newslettex!!

We are seeking volunteets interested in helping
with the gardens at the centre. Please call me as
soomn as possible as we are looking a hig raggedy
out therel!

A reminder to everyone that we will be closed
for the first rwo weeks of July. This is our
annual closure and we will resume regular hours
July 16,

Have a safe and funnnnnin summer sisters!!

The next bigbigbig announcement is

%

Wanna Win a 16 ft Tipi valued at $20a007

I s ™ Rl

Danube Tipi’s has donated a beautiful Tipi for the
Women's Centre to raffle, raising money to pay

off the mortgage. The tickets are $5.00 and are
available at the centre. Buy a couple and help keep

usopen forever!!
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Hﬂti_PUVBPt,y RBPUPt by Penny Ruvinsky

ATl by John Watkins-Chow www watkinschow com

espite the pointy brass bra and

flowing cape, try as [ may, I snll

can’t fly and have not yet managed
to curtatl poverty in the Nelson area.

I have managed to get the Commumity Kitchens
off the ground with the help of Cheryl Dowden,
partcipants, and the Capacity Building Project.
The first kitchen was a huge success. There is
room still avatlable in the third kitchen, call
Cheryl ot mie to participate.

I'm looking for women to complete a
questionnaire abour poverry. Hopefully, this
will help define and create solutions to poverty
in our community. Please call me if you are
interested in sitting down with me to answer
the questionnaire - you don’t have to be poor,
just willing to share your expetience.

To those of you who have been affected by the
latest liberal cuts, remember that we have a
limited amount of tofu and bagels available
most Tuesdays just after 12 noon.

And according to our MILA Blair Suffredine: “Being self-sufficient is something we
all want. Nane of us wanis a handout from govermment. The facr that our govern
ment is providing assistance 1o identfy 1hose oppartunities to become independent
is a positive change in the legislation.”

ticte's how the liberal government s  providing assistance to identify those
opportunities’™

Rape cosis centres, child care referrals, resources for battered women, single
parent resources, and women’s centres are disappeanng

Provincial commitment to pay equity is postponed for the foreseezhle

Future employment programs, training and apprenticeships for women and
under-represented groups are discontinuced

Youth and disability emploviment initdatives are curtailed

Childcare is moving 1o private-based, for-profir models, wath untrained or
under-trained caregivers. v

Wotkplace reorganizing does away wath service, support and administrative jobs
predominated by women

Changes to welfare laws and policies throw families further inte poverty
IHHealth care budgets ate frozen

Hospitals and senior care facilities are closed

Home oxygen programs afe cut

Hearing aid assistance is cut

Increased prescription costs for seniors

User fees for health are introduce

Home support is cut

Minimum wage i5 cut to a traimng wage for the first 500 hours
Numbers of teachers are reduced

Tuition freeze is lified, causing increases of up to 30%

If you'd like to send Mrt. Suffredine a more personal thank vou for providing us with these opportuaities,

here’s whete to reach him:

M. B. Suffredine, MLA Nelson-Creston
540 Baker Street, Nelson, BC
PH. Nao. 250-354-5944 Fax No. 250- 354-5937 E-mail: blair.suffredine.mla@leg.bc.ca



http://www.walkinschow.com
mailto:blair.suffredine.mla@leg.bc.ca
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Tlhe Won(ler{—ul Women O{: WITT

by Shannon 1 anaway

points were reconfirmed for me, the first heing,
that of course women ate more than capable af
working in alt areas of the trades and
technaologies, and secondly, that we are severely
limited in any form of employment when we do
not have  safe and affordahle child care.

s the Women in Trades and
Technology Program, WITT,
draws to an end, | realize just
how Ffast and intense the five-month program was
for me. Many, many mysteties about mechanics,
carpentry, electricity, drafting, forging, forklifts and
myself were revealed. I finally got the opporiuniry
to atc weld, to cut and create with metal and feel
good at it. Ever since Flashdance, that wonderful
cheesy movie of the 80’s, portrayed an independens
woman earning her living 1n
a “non-tradibonal”
@ occupation, T had wanted to
o 2¢t my hands on a welding
2 R ETELTSCT I LTER N taorch. A fter the first day of

Dehlne Taylor, cur instrucior, 1s an inspirational
role model. She is the single parent of a son, an
encouraging friend to the women throughow
the course, and the first woman to join the pipe
fitting welders union. As a single parent myself,
Pve received a lot of advice
on raising kids, but for some
reason the relevancy of this
woman's stmple and honest

wotds matter the most o

of pride and
empowerment hearing

yvoung and ald wamen,

many mothaers, talking
about their skill and ability

to do their jobs well. "

welding I recall thinking
that no, this wasn’t quite
like Flashdance, this was
more of a hot, sweaty,
heavy, sametimes frightful,
and sort of toxic stinky
cxperience, I loved it and
realized a long standing
dream.

The penny drapped for me
mn Weck One of the
program when we watched
old black and white footage of women involved m
trades and technology during the war. I felt an

ncredible sense of prde and empowerment hearing
young and old women, many mothers, talking ahout

their skill and ability to do their jobs well. So, right

at the heginning of the WITT program two valuable

me when I consider how my
own son is growing uf,”

T may not lank for an
apprensiceship in one of the
trades or technologies, but 1
gained the valuable
realization thar T aciuoally
could if T wanted to. 1also
teceived the opportunity to
better understand the
industdal world and what a
hetter place it will be with
more and more women gaining employment in
these areas. I am blessed to have met some of
them through the WITT prograin. Thank vou
all and to those women considering it, [ say GO
FORIT, DO IT. Call me (@) 354-1743 if vou'd
like to talk more abour it

The WITT Program Runs Again!

By Debbie Taylor (WIT'I’s Instructor)

I am preud to announce the successful completion of the first Women in Trades/ Technology (WITT)
program at Selkirk College. The women explored many Trades and Technology occupations and did

2002, at the Sitver King Campus in Nelson,

information.

hand on shop training in electrical, auto mechanics, carpentry, millwright/machinist and welding.
The program compenents also included career planning and preparation, employability skills (life
skills), work experience, occupational first aid, WHMIS {work safety), and fork lift training.

Back by popular demand, a new WITT program will be held Seprember 3, 2002 10 December 20,

A
Contact Selkitk College (250) 352-6601 for admission requirements and pragram
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an alternative contraceptive and
repeoductive awareness group that was born from
the Women’s Centre Volunteer 1raining group that
ran in 2001 /02. Qur mandate is to become in e

with our menstrual eveles, fertility, hirth contrel
options (ot lack af) and to mect to discuss these
issues on the new and full moons. (Phase snte thal the
arigluad srowh is clasod die o confientiolity concerivs bat we
eant pontiscai B0 Stlf Sir atri srelpy.

LUNA-— ]“Cfti]_ity Indicator By Shannon | anaway [V e fore to shaare whet we've fearned).

"The time is now for women to grah full emotional, physical and psychological avoid pregnancy.

consciousness of our ovum, our ovulation, and our fertility. FECUNTITY,

) ] Theoretically, the [Luna is ideal, however T did have
the alternative contraceptive group, has come together to share knowledge

difficulty focusing it properly. I encourage women to
research, explore and consider the possibilities of this
form of ferality awarencss. Borrowing cr buying
cheap toy microscope can be your first step
Secret Garden sells microscopes far $45 10 $501
ood Luck on the journey towards becaming
ote in touch with your own fertility eycle.
"lease remember that the only contraceptive
hat guards against sexually transmitted
nfections (ST1)’s} is the condom. Regardless
f whete you are 1n your cycle, to safepuard
gainst sexually rransmitted infecrons - USE A
ONDOM OR OTHER APPROPRIATE
ARRIER METHOD.

abaout the subtle changes our bodies expenence throughour our amaringly
magical fertility cycles.

One meeresting way of 11acking your fertility 1s by using the

small finger sized microscope called the Luna. Developed (J}‘
by a childless, middie aged B.C. Hydro worker, the little
purple lick or spit contraption involves tracking a woman's

cyvcle by magnifying the saline solution tn her mouth to
indicare whether or nor she is fertile. During ovulation, a

woman's saliva ferns out, comparable to a fern plant or a
number of little river systems or wiggly country back raads
on a rural map. If a woman 1s not ovulating, therc are only
the small circular cantours of her saliva 10 show up on the
slide. Wirh dedication and routine use, you begin to understand your fertiliny
cycle and eventually learn 1o detect when ovulation occurs, enabling you to

DISCEAIMER: The WKW A takes no responsibilin
for the use of anv herbs mentions in this article.

One thing herbs can
do is help you regulate your menstrual cycle so that you can better
pin peint your fertle imes. Herbs such as chaste tree, wild yam,
don guai, milk thistle and dandelion root work together and with
vour body to tonify the endoctine and citculatoty systems for
hormonal balance. Unlike any chemically processed pill, effects are
gradual rather than immedsate beczuse hetbs wark with your body's
learning process.

Western pharmaceutical medicine has come to overshadow
herbal knowledge traditionally used to maintain health and treat
illnesses. Herbal contraceptive knowledge is no excepton.
Women usc the Pill (you know which piHl} far mate than any
other contraceptive. It is effective and convenient, and so is
Cheez Whiz. Cheez Whix makes your toast mote lively and is
available 2t any malnstream grocery store. However, we all know
that processed edible petroleum isn't good for vou.

Herbs can be used s vaginal spermicides. For example,
1 part neem oil to 3 parts jojoba oil has proven to be an
effective spermicide in initjal western scientific studies.
8 Neem is also known to be an effective male

The Pill 1s similar to Cheez Whiz because if is
chemicals processed by mulrinational corporations
looking to make billion-dollar profits by manipulating
your health. The pill is convenient, but.in return,
knowledge about your personal fertility cycle and
your body's functions aze lost to the simplicity of
purchasing and ingesting processed homones. Instead
of you knowing your body and having a personal
relationship with such knowledge, knowledge that
should he yours belongs to faceless institutions that

contraceptive. Studies are very few, but suggest that
when men ingest the neem leaf daily, their sperm
becomes immolnle.

Mandala byJi Sequoia  [Terbs can also prevent implantadon of a fertilized egg,
as well as induce a miscarriage. Using herbs ar any rime,
and particulacly for such purpaoses, should ALWAYS involve
consaltation and help from a professional. Herbs are great and
serious —-like skydiving. You wouldn't go skydiving without
instructions, so respect herbs the same way you would jurmping our
of a plane. As alternatives -- rather than replacements for
pharmaceuticals-- herhs empower your knowledge of vourself and
the natural world when you learn with help from a prafessional
hethologist.

also sce you as faceless.

It doesn't have 1o be this way. Heebs provide alternatives to
corporate profits and knowledge alienation, especially when vou
grow your own herhs or buy local. Herbs require your participa-
tien though, so they wan't behave n the same ways as the Pill
There is no Herbal Pill. The ways in which herbs work require
you to learn about your body and how you can work WITH

(as opposed 10) your bady to maintain health.
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Bil"l‘hil‘lg Wombﬁl’lil'v by Crea StarFire

‘ l)U s " . ] . f lﬂg pOW{’.‘r Ihd[ CH13TS 10 ﬂll th.lngS Thc Cr(:_at]vclv nurture aﬂd ICnew \\-’_ 1t]l
. . . . s T h f 11 Wi l ]Jlt) Clltl(",' powcr 1115"{.‘2(.1
] ] l ] 1! t tiate, en Casc CY operatc oaut of a desire to asserive Y CE }' g

gage, and empower one another in deepening F’f power over or opposing powert thereby taking full responsibility for cultur-
their womb awareness. We are an ancient congregation ing a non-violent reality.
of individual expressions. Through co creating Wom-
bUnity, we can be an organizing force of local humanity
that has a benestrophic effect globally. Simply said, it
can be a ttme of powerful magic and massive good
news.

It is true that these are just words and ideas until they become embedied...
So in this year of the horse, this ime of claiming our collective wall power,
may we join the gatactic web that is forming and may our individual womb-
heart-minds and voices unite creatively to build monuments of ecstatic pro-
portions.

Womyn in WombUnity are committed to ending jeal-
ousy, self-defeating behaviours, and all acts of self-hate.
They possess intact instincts, have flourishing intuitive The Slocan Valley Womb Sanctuary/ Lunar Power Service Station.
bedies, and can love (themselves) unconditionally 2nd 'Moon Hands', Whole Womb Knowing, LunaWomb Yoga, Premenstrual
forgive (themselves) spontaneously through a conscious ~ WombYoga, WiseBlood WombYoga, Ovula WombYoga

care taking of menstruation, birthing, aborting, mating Menopausal WombYoga, Womb Otacle Expressive Art Collectve.

or menopausal knowing. They clearly project the heal- [For more information, or to get involved, please call Crea at 354-4005.

EVENTS HIHHHHRHRHRHRA

FOOD COALITION meets the second Wednesday of every month, 1PM, at the Nelson United Chusch, 602 Silica Street (back door
please). The Coalition is open to anyone wishing to wotk on issues of food secutity in our community.

The following initiatives and courses are alrcady underway:

FOOD CUPBOARD open Monday, Wednesday, Friday, 9AM to 12PM, at the Nelson United Church, 602 Silica Street (back door
please). Denations of nutrtious food and cash gladly accepted {cash can also be dropped off or mailed to the Women's Centre, 420 Mill
Street, Nelson, ViL 4R9, please specify Food Coalition}.

ANNUAL WOMEN'’S CENTRE CLOSURE: We will be closed the first two weeks of July, reopening july 16, 2002, Penny will be
available Tuesday through Thursday through that time and reachable at 352-3177.

WOMEN AND POVERTY QUESTIONNAIRE: I'm locking for 80-100 women to complete a survey questionnaire that will help
define poverty in the Nelson Area and give direction to Women’s Economic Equality Project (Penny’s project at the Wornen’s Centre).
The questionnaire is carried out in an interview and takes 40 - 60 minutes. This is a confidential interview and can be completed at the

Women'’s Centre, your home, the park, a coffee shop - anywhere you feel comfortable. If you would like to participate, please call Penny
ar 352-3177 to set up 2 time. Thanks.

SUPPORT GROUP: ] am interested in starting a support group for parents of teens and pre-teens. If interested please call KHY 505-
5332, .

INDIA: Thursday, June 6%, 7 PM, at the Women’s Centre. Gitta Ridder has teturned from 5 months in India where she taught feminist
sclf-defence (Wenlido) to over 400 women. This is a presentation of her experiences.

WOMEN'’S SELF -DEFENSE: Wenlido Intensive 2 day program with Gitta Ridder, Saturday, June 1 and Samurday, June 8%, 10AM
to 5:30PM, $50 - $90 (shiding scale). Know your options when faced with harassment or aggression. Learn how to be effective. For in-
formation and registration call Gitta, 352-6597, or the Women’s Centre 352-9916.

QUEER WOMEN'’S NIGHT: Every Friday, 6:30 - 8:30PM, at the Women’s Centre, 420 Mill Street, Nelson. Discussion, videos, re-
laxed environment. Trans-gendered women welcome.

The Women’s Centre is DESPERATELY SEEKING FEMALE COMPUTER TECHIE who would love 1o volunteer services
tweaking our compauter system. If you have some time please call us at 352-9916 or drop by

WANTED: Seasoned and/or enthustastic movers and shakers to serve as area volugteer coordinators fot the Women’s Celebration
Festival on August 10%, 2002, at the [Tarrop Hall. We are looking for women who could coordinate: security, first aid, child care, food
concession stands, publicity, the sound stage, the evening dance, camping, workshops, and transportation. If you are a fernale person
who would find it fun and easy to organize a manageable piece of this fun event, please call Shannon at 354-1743 or Laverne at 355-2868.

¢

¢
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sstKootenay Women’s Association Complaints Policy
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Ethical Statement
We believe that all women who approach the West Kootenay Women's Association for infermarion and other services shall be
treated with digniry and respect.

If any woman has a complaint regarding the West Koatenay Wamen's Association, its projects, or its operations, the following
policies apply.

Policy
1. Definitions:
“Complainznt” — the person making the complaint.
“Complainee” — the person against whom a complaint is madc, if there 1s such a
person.
1. Itis the responsibility of the Chair of the Coordinating Collective 1o ensure the complaint processes set out in this policy.
The Confidentiality Policy applies. However, if the complaint involves anather person (the complainee), the complainant shall be
informed that the complainee will be approached.
3. If the complaint involves a complainee:
¢ 1fthe complaint is not reselved immediately, the complainant and the complainee shall be fully informed of the content and
progress of the complaint.
e  The complainee and the complainant have the right to be in attendance at all meetings about the complaint.
¢  The complainant and complainee may have an advocate present throughout the process.
4. In order that this policy is accessible to all women, it will be communicated throughout the West Kootenay Women’s Association
membership by publicadon in the newsletter once a year and be posted in the Women's Centre.

Procedure

Steps to be followed in dealing with a complaint:

1. Complainant shall approach a staff person wirh the complain.

2. If the staff person is unable to resolve the problem immediately, the complainant shall put the complaint in writing on a
Cemplaint Form (Appendix A — available at the Women’s Centre) and have it delivered to the Chair of the Collective Committee.

3. If the complaint involves a complainee, then the Chair will inform the complainee of the complaint and artange a meeting
between the two parties and a third party appointed by the Chair.

4. 1f the complaint does not involve another person, the Chair shall bring the complaint to the next meeting of the Coordinating
Collective, where it shall be discussed and resolved. The Chair will be responsible for informing the complainant of the
resoludon.

5. An outline of the complaint shall be recorded in the Complaints Precedent Book on a “no names basis. The Complaints
Precedent Book is Jocated next to the Policy and Procedures Manual in the Women's Centre. The Chair of the Coordinating
Collective shall recard the complaint qutline.

6. The Coordinating Collective shall consider what type of long term leaming and policy revisions are necessary in order to imprave
the wotk of the West Kootenay Women's Association.

West Kootenay Women’s Association News
Published by Nelson & District Women's Centre

420 Mill St. Nelson, B.C. ViL 4R9

Tek: (250) 3529916 Fax: (250} 352.7100

cmail: wkwomyn@netidea.com

Editorial Collective/Contributors: Thea Trussler, Cheryl Dowden, Jai Sequota, Penny Ruvinsky,
Shannon lLanaway, Michelle Mungall, Debbie Taylor, & Crea Statfire.
Graphics/Layout: Jai Sequaia, Penny Ruvinsky

We need your help, contributions, events, art, and “Letters to the Editor™!!
WKWA News is published 7 times per year. Call us for submission deadlines.

Operational funding provided by the Ministry of Community, Aboriginal, and Women's Services, Province of
British Columbia. Funding for Volunteer Coondination, prowided by BC Gaming Commission. Funding for the
Anti-Poverty Project provided by Status of Women Canada. P
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